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Memorandum of Agreement Between Davis-Monthan Air Force Base 
and Pima County Wireless Integrated Network 

Introduction 

The Pima County Wireless Integrated Network (PCWIN) has sought the participation of Davis­
Monthan Air Force Base (DMAFB) on the radio network. In December 2015, PCWIN signed 
an Interoperability Memorandum with DMAFB for their participation on the radio network as 
an Interoperability Participant. Because the Memorandum conveys no funding authority, an 
agreement was prepared to provide a funding mechanism for DMAFB to pay for programming 
and maintenance services. Traditionally, PCWIN has sought to execute an intergovernmental 
agreement (IGA) with each participant on the network. However, federal guidance regarding 
Department of Defense (DoD) agreements with local governments precludes DMAFB from 
entering into the standard PCWIN IGA. The County's legal staff worked closely with the 
Base's legal staff to develop the most advantageous agreement for both parties. This 
Memorandum of Agreement is the final step to include DMAFB onto the PCWIN network. 

Background 

The importance of such action cannot be overstated. DMAFB is inextricably linked to nearly 
all public safety operations in Pima County. DMAFB is one of two United States Air Force 
installations nationwide where the local government exercises jurisdiction for non-military 
public safety incidents on base. Tucson Fire and Police Departments respond several times 
daily to events on base and require close coordination with DMAFB Security Forces and Fire 
and Emergency Services. During the DM Airshow the Sheriff's Department, the Tucson 
Police Department, Tucson Fire Department and many other agencies bolster the public 
safety presence on and around the installation. The DMAFB Explosive Ordnance Disposal 
Team often assists off-base with suspicious packages and munitions removal. Many public 
safety agencies participate in joint training on the military installation and in the local 
community with DMAFB. These closely connected operations necessitate real-time 
communications between all agencies. 

DMAFB's inclusion on the PCWIN network is a substantial benefit to the local community. 
In the past, the Base and local agencies communicated by sharing each agency's radio 
hardware. Now, like all PCWIN participating agencies, DMAFB is able to communicate with 
the majority of Pima County public safety agencies in real time, with one shared radio 
system. This increases interoperability across the board and promotes operational efficiency 
between agencies as procedures and coordination are streamlined. The end result is better 
public safety responses for our local community. 






















